



## Eagle Sport Aviation Club Officer Meeting Minutes

Wednesday April 13, 2011

*Officers in Attendance: Mikhael Ponso, Andrea Luethi, Jaki Riu, Blake Kelly, Steve Osborne*

*Officers Absent: Charlie Wilkinson, Jon Covey*

*Time: 1830 Location: COB 216*

1. Opening Statements
  - a. Ponso, James Ray and Pat are putting together a scholarship for kids to be able to solo the gliders
  - b. Audit - will probably be making a survey for ESA members to fill out
  - c. SEF - We need a lot more people to commit to this if you can
  - d. Grenada - Next Pitts VP will need to take charge of this contest in Mid May
  - e. Rome - May have a Rome contest after Grenada
  - f. Cirrus - Just need to check the electrics and it will be good to go
  - g. Sponsors at SnF - Ponso and Ryan talked to Lycoming, Champion, Softie, JPI, Clarity, MT, VedaloHD
    - i. MT is probably our strongest sponsor, the others are also contributing to the club as much as they can
  - h. Perry - Ponso will be taking the Cirrus to Perry to compete in a glider competition
2. Pitts
  - a. Still working on finding the oil leak
  - b. 100 hour will be done close to Sebring
3. Gliders
  - a. Steve thinks it would be a good idea to stop doing a 50hr oil change on the Pawnee because it's just overkill
  - b. Talked about using non-ethynol car gas to save money
  - c. Tow Checkout - Kyle and Brett
  - d. SSA willing to give us a discount if we all renew memberships every year and it would be beneficial because it would keep us more organized
4. Cub
5. Finances
  - a. Senior Member Fund
  - b. Annual Budget Review
  - c. Glider Tow Rate Revision
  - d. Cub/Pitts wet rate changes
6. Safety

- a. Going to have a safety audit which will include a survey for members and some observation of our operations
- 7. Public Relations
  - a. Patrick Good Fundraiser
    - i. Going out for a glider competition and is looking for some help to raise money
- 8. **Action Items**
- 9. **Final Items**